
 3 

 
Cruise narrative: 
 
 AT17 departed Woods Hole at high slack tide at noon on October 9.  Our plan 
was to recover the 6 moorings as the hydrographic section was worked north-to-south, 
then redeploy moorings while returning back north.  Stations over the shelf were initiated 
after dinner on the 9th carrying into the next morning.  The BPR just offshore from the 
shelf break was successfully recovered before breakfast, whereupon the vessel was 
directed to Mooring 1.  Although the Ultramoor installation was designed to last for  
 

Figure 1.  Map of CTD/LADCP stations (left) and mooring locations (right) occupied during R/V Atlantis 
cruise 17 Oct 9-24, 2010.  The locations are displayed superimposed on maps of satellite-derived sea 
surface temperature at the start of the cruise obtained from the Johns Hopkins/Applied Physics Laboratory 
web site.   
 
4 years, no data capsule had been heard from for about 1 year.  So it was decided to 
recover the Ultramoor replace it with a conventional mooring.  The system was 
successfully recovered by that afternoon but unfortunately, the BPR at this site was not.  
That instrument communicated acoustically but its burn-wire release system evidently 
failed as it did not lift off the bottom.   
 




